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July 24, 2017
MOA/GBOS Quarterly Meeting

Minutes Final
4PM Anchorage City Hall Conference Room


Call to Order 4:10 p.m.  Mike Abbott, Municipal Manager
MOA Assembly attending:  John Weddleton, Suzanne LaFrance

MOA attending are:  Mike Abbott, MOA Manager; Kyle Kelley, Girdwood Liaison; Margaret Tyler, GBOS Secretary
GBOS attending are:  Jerry Fox, Robert Snitzer, Sam Daniel, Eryn Boone, Mike Edgington

Other: Mandy Hawes attending on behalf of Glacier Valley Transit

Agenda Revisions and Approval
July 24, 2017 MOA/GBOS Quarterly Meeting Agenda Approved
1) Ticketing/towing illegally parked cars in Girdwood.

Opinion from MOA legal is that WPD cannot enforce parking rules in Girdwood.

How do we change code to allow for APD designee to enforce parking
Mike Abbott confirms that the MOA Charter was amended during “Parking Fairy” days to prohibit parking enforcement by any other entity than APD.  This has since been amended to allow Community Service Officers to enforce parking.

GVSA could contract with APD to have Community Service Officers come to Girdwood for special events, such as Spring Carnival, Forest Fair, New Years.  Cost of this type of contract is not known.
Amending the MOA Charter to allow for another entity to enforce parking would require that 8 members of the Anchorage Assembly support a municipal vote on the issue; if that support is received, the Areawide vote could occur in April.  Deadline to get this on the ballot would be Jan/Feb of 2018.  John Weddleton and Suzanne LaFrance will discuss this with the Assembly attorney and will engage Municipal legal team to work on specifics of what this ballot measure would say.
GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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2) Need for proactive Seward Highway traffic enforcement
Discussion of use of area-wide funding for proactive Seward Highway enforcement.

Mike Abbott states that there has been no change in the situation on the Seward Highway traffic enforcement.  There is still no source of funding to allow APD to work outside of the Anchorage 

Police Service Area.  APD has been responding to highway emergencies and to requests for 

mutual aid. A grant was received from the State of Alaska to patrol the highway over Forest Fair weekend. Mike Abbott states that he understands from AST that most of the time allotted for Alaska State Trooper Highway Safety Patrols has been dedicated to the highways north of Anchorage.
$200,000 has been proposed for highway enforcement in Legislature in the capital budget, however budget has not been passed yet and outcome is uncertain at this time. Budget should be passed next week.  Level of enforcement received for $200,000 is also unknown.

Jerry Fox asks about long term solution to this issue.  Mike Abbott states that the simplest solution is for Anchorage to expand its Police Service area to include all of the Municipality and remove the need for separate Police Service Areas.  Currently there are four Police Service Areas in Anchorage:

Anchorage Police Service Area

Girdwood Police Service Area

Turnagain Arm Police Service Area

No Police Service Area (Seward Highway from McHugh to MP 75)

Mike Edgington asks about the Federal funds paid to the MOA for public lands that abut the Seward Highway.  Mike Abbott states that these Payment in Lieu of Taxes (PILT) funds are already incorporated in the Areawide budget, and help to fund Areawide resources.  Moving those funds to the highway would charge Anchorage taxpayers other than Girdwood and Turnagain Arm residents for highway enforcement.

3) Girdwood Area Plan Resources
Planning of this type is a function of Area Wide services.  In order to be successful in updating the Girdwood Area Plan, additional funding and professional planning resources are needed.
Sam Daniel updates that professional help is needed to develop a qualified, professional survey of the community.  Group has received $10,000 matching grant and has currently secured $2,024 to pair with it.  GAP Update group and is seeking advice in funding and in public outreach from the Anchorage Community Land Trust..  

Total needed is estimated at $50-$70,000.
Mike Abbott states that city planning budget is likely to be reduced by 10%, it is unlikely that the city will budget for this project.

Group discusses other budget issues at this time:

Kyle Kelley asks if Service Area Budgets will also be required to present with 10% budget reduction, Mike Abbott says no.

Jerry Fox asks about rumor that the Girdwood Library may be closed.  Mike Abbott state that he doesn’t oversee library services, but the library system is also charged with reducing budget by 10%. He doesn’t know what reductions are being considered to find those savings.
4) Glacier Valley Transit funding
GVT received MOA funding in 2017 and GBOS is interested in pursuing a permanent line item from the MOA to help in funding.  
GVT received $20,000 through Peoplemover budget last year.  This created the first break-even year for GVT, mostly due to the public/private partnerships. 

Other accomplishments for GVT in the last 12 months were:

Fare Free service, as recommended by the federal grant auditor

Partnerships with Alyeska Resort and Crow Creek Mine

Parks and Rec grant received.

Summertime Service up to Crow Creek Mine

Record ridership over the Girdwood Forest Fair

App shows riders where the shuttle is in the valley
Funding from the MOA is 5% of the total GVT budget, but is relatively small amount compared to the total funds paid to the MOA in property and bed taxes.  State funding still looks positive, the Federal Grant that funds most of the cost of the program is solid for 4 years.

Overall, the business model of GVT is working, and the funding from MOA is integral to the service’s success. Mandy requests that the GVT funding is included as a line item in the Peoplemover budget in 2018.

Mike Abbott states that MOA transit department will also see a 10% budget reduction.  He says it is unlikely that this $20,000 for GVT will make it in to the administration’s recommended budget in October.   Girdwood also receives transportation funds in the form of the Share-A-Ride van program.  

John Weddleton states that he supports GVT and Girdwood for forming a successful bus service that is well utilized and supported locally. 

Mike Abbott states that city is in the beginning of developing the 2018 budget.

10% reductions across the board

GBOS budget due mid-August as Office of Management and Budget is trying to get the straightforward items handled early in the process.

Adjourn 5PM
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